
RULES COMMITTEE:
ITEM: 

TO: RULES & OPEN GOVERNMENT                FROM: Councilmember Raul Peralez 
        COMMITTEE

SUBJECT: SEE BELOW               DATE: April 8, 2020 

Approved         Date: 04/08/2020 

SUBJECT: RESOLUTION CONDEMNING XENOPHOBIA AGAINST THE      
ASIAN PACIFIC ISLANDER COMMUNITY STEMMING FROM THE  
COVID-19 CRISIS AND RELATED ACTIONS 

RECOMMENDATION 
Agendize for the April 21st City Council meeting the following: 

1. Adopt a resolution condemning all xenophobic and discriminatory behavior
towards the Asian Pacific Islander (API) Community arising from the COVID-19
pandemic and affirm the well-being and safety of the API community, and,

2. Direct the City Manager to include in a future report what strategies will be
implemented to combat xenophobia against all communities post-COVID-19.

BACKGROUND 
One unfortunate side effect of the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic has been 
the blatant xenophobic attitudes developed against the API community in the past several 
months.  While the point of origin of this specific Novel Coronavirus may have been 
identified in Wuhan, China, it is absolutely inappropriate to infer responsibility to an 
entire ethnic community globally and worst, to act upon those inferences.  Phrases such 
as “Chinese Virus” and the “Wuhan Virus” coined by our divisive national figureheads 
have led to increasing anxiety, tension and fear towards the API community.   

The Asian Pacific Policy and Planning Council, an Asian and Pacific Island American 
coalition based in Los Angeles, through their “STOP AAPI HATE” website have 
received over 1,110 reports of COVID-19 discrimination since March 19th. Notably 
Asian American women are twice as likely to be the target of these attacks and the 
harassment is often reported at essential businesses as the City shelter in place. In San 
José and throughout the Bay Area, we are hearing incidences of Asian Americans being 
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verbally accosted waiting in line at grocery stores and physically attacked while out. 
COVID-19 does not discriminate, however actions do. We must collectively think of the 
well being and safety of our residents and stand with our Asian American community. No 
community should be met with hostility or have to fear their safety during this difficult 
time. 
 
The County of Santa Clara recently adopted a resolution (see Attachment #1) against the 
discrimination of our API community. In San José where 35% of our population 
identifies as Asian, we need to stand firmly by our neighbors of Asian Pacific Island 
descent.  I do appreciate all the efforts that our City has put forth to combat xenophobia 
such as public service campaigns and ongoing disclaimers on anti-discrimination.  
However, that work needs to continue even well after the Shelter-in-Place order has been 
lifted and our everyday life resumes.  Our City has been a model in addressing issues of 
race and equity head on and we must continue to remain steadfast in our commitment that 
everyone in San José should feel welcome and safe. 
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ATTACHMENT  #1 
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